
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
CALLED EMERGENCY MEETING MINUTES MARCH 10, 2021  

  

At 12:05 p.m. Wednesday, March 10, 2021, under authority of Resolution 2020-04, Supervisor Larry Osche 

was present at the Township Building, via telephone was Supervisor Rick Green and Supervisor Willie Adams 

a quorum was established for the purpose of extending the declared local State of Emergency under Resolution 

2020-03.    

 

Rick Green motioned to extend the declared local State of Emergency under Resolution 2020-03. Seconded by 

Willie Adams.  Motion carried unanimously.   

 

Larry Osche has a meeting scheduled with a PennDOT representative regarding the guiderails Bonniebrook 

Road Multimodal Transportation Fund Grant project. 

 

Jefferson Township approved their portion of the Phase II Paving Bonniebrook Road Multimodal 

Transportation Fund Grant project at their public meeting on March 8, 2021. 

 

Willie Adams motioned for Larry Osche to sign the Act 14 Notification from the DEP for the reissuance  

of a NPDES permit for an existing small flow sewage system at 248 Carbon Center Road.  Rick Green 

seconded the motion.  Motion Carried Unanimously. 

 

The Township Planning Commission requested a laptop for access to GIS maps, research for zoning and 

subdivision items.  The Planning Commission will be contacted to submit a written request that is specifies the 

type and cost of the laptop.  No decision was made.   

 

Lance Welliver of Butler County Park and Recreation submitted a request to install a “No Parking” sign at the 

Summit Elementary School playground.  Mr. Welliver will be contacted for additional information.  No 

decision was made. 

 

Rick Green motioned to adjourn the meeting at 12:36 p.m. Seconded by Larry Osche.  Motion Carried 

Unanimously. 

 

Call ended at 12:36 p.m.  

  

Respectfully submitted by Roxann Stickney, Secretary  

 


